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COMMENT 

  
 On further consideration, the Office of Consumer Advocate (OCA), a division of the 

Iowa Department of Justice, suggests two changes to section 2.7 of the revised proposed tariff 

filed October 5, 2020, captioned “Mandatory Taxes, Mandatory Fees and Authorized Taxes.”  

First, it is OCA’s understanding that the federal Universal Service Fund charge has no 

application to intrastate calls.  If so, because the Iowa tariff is limited to intrastate calls, the 

reference to this charge should be deleted or at least stated to be inapplicable to intrastate calls.  

Second, for greater clarity, for consistency with the tariffs of other inmate calling service 

providers, and to prevent other ICS providers from misreading the sentence as not applying to 

intrastate calls,1 OCA suggests that the second sentence of proposed section 2.7 be revised to 

read:  “The billing of taxes and fees on intrastate calls will be in accordance with the same 

restrictions as are required by FCC rules for interstate calls.”   

      Respectfully submitted, 

       Jennifer C. Easler 
       Consumer Advocate 
 
 
       /s/ Craig F. Graziano     
       Craig F. Graziano 
       Attorney 
 
       1375 East Court Avenue, Room 63 
       Des Moines, IA 50319-0063 
       Telephone:  (515) 725-7200 
       E-mail:  IowaOCA@oca.iowa.gov  
       OFFICE OF CONSUMER ADVOCATE 
                                                 
1  See Global Tel*Link Corp., In re Global Tel-Link Corp., Docket No. TF-2019-0039, Response to Office of 
Consumer Advocate Comments, Oct. 20, 2020, at 2-3.   

Filed with the Iowa Utilities Board on October 30, 2020, TF-2019-0032

mailto:IowaOCA@oca.iowa.gov

